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Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414 
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Fax. # 609-777-0769 

  
 

 
 

Larry Zaayenga 
Solid Waste Coordinator 
Hall of Records Annex 
P.O. Box 1255 
Freehold, NJ 07728-1255 
 
Dear Mr. Zaayenga:  
 
On May 18, 2005 the Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous 
Waste received a request for an administrative action to include in the Monmouth County District 
Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) expanded operating hours for the Gold Star Recycling 
Class B recycling center located at Block 178, Lots 297 and 298, Amboy Road, Marlboro 
Township. The expanded operating hours are Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m.  
While this administrative action does not include any increase in the permitted capacity of 200 tons 
per day, it would allow “weekly averaging” for this capacity, with a maximum daily peak of 300 
tons per day (with weekly capacity not exceeding 1,000 tons). 
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 5., on-site operational changes at an existing facility may be 
considered for approval through the administrative action process.  Therefore, this amendment is 
hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 
 
Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of 
the Department’s intent to issue a Class B Recycling Center Approval to Gold Star Recycling. 
 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa Ali of my staff at (609) 984-
9773 or at Najwa.Ali@dep.state.nj.us. 
 
    
   Sincerely,  
 
 
 
   Guy Watson, Chief 
   Bureau of Recycling and Planning 


